
 

 
June 14, 2025 

Dear Dove Tree Homeowners, 

We hope this message finds you all well! As we continue recovering from the effects of 
Hurricane Helene last September, we wanted to take a moment to thank everyone who 
has already worked so hard to clean up and restore their properties. It’s been a 
challenging time for many, and the strength of our community really shines through in 
moments like these.  

We’ve recently received confirmation that the county will no longer be providing 
additional clean-up services, which means it’s now up to each of us as homeowners to 
take care of any remaining storm debris, trash, or yard waste on our properties. 

As a reminder, our neighborhood covenants do require all homeowners to maintain their 
yards in a neat and tidy condition, free of any unsightly debris or clutter. This includes 
storm debris from downed trees (branches, wood piles, leaf piles, and large unsightly 
stumps) as well as debris from other property damage (fences, siding, roofing materials, 
and other general debris) This helps preserve the beauty of our neighborhood and 
supports everyone’s property values. 

If you still have storm-related materials in your yard, please make arrangements for the 
complete removal as soon as possible. If you’re in need of assistance or would like help 
coordinating with a local service provider, feel free to reach out to the HOA Board - 
we’re happy to share resources or recommendations.  

Thank you all for your attention to this, and for continuing to make our neighborhood a 
great place to live. 

Warm regards, 

The Dove Tree HOA Board 

dovetreehoaboard@gmail.com 


